
 

 

Most people don’t know When purchasing a home in Queensland you may request a building inspection, the most common problem is that a building inspector is not an 

experienced electrical contractor. Therefore, not able to report on the electrical condition of the property. This can leave you with potential electrical dangers. 

Problems that can cause electrical hazards when purchasing your new home are numerous. 

The most common found dangers found by Clems Electrical include,  

Faulty, recalled or expired electrical cables  

carbon filled power points, causing high safety switch tripping response times if a fault occurs 

not enough safety switches 

recalled safety switches  

safety switches not tested correctly and therefore not working correctly  

cracked power points and light switches 

voltage on taps, sinks, baths and showers  

deteriorated corrugated conduit exposed to the sun 

Manufactured faulty power points (never tested correctly to see if they trip a safety switch) 

All or some of the above conditions can be present in some form in a property regardless of its age. 

It is also important to note that once purchasing your home, the maintenance of the electrical installation combined with regular testing is fundamental in order to ensure 

the electrical safety of the property, home occupants and visitors. 

The main problem in the above example is that because electricians in Queensland working on a residential home only needs to test the works they conducted. Leaving home 

occupiers in potential dangers, and the home occupier is of no worry to them because they have no other information to tell them otherwise (except of course when they 

receive an electric shock or have a property fire). 

Clems Electrical recommends a comprehensive electrical inspection of all properties for sale and that the purchaser should talk to the vendor about the works required to 

make the home electrical safe and negotiate the price to rectify the property off the purchase price (where possible). In the unfortunate circumstance that a negotiation on 

the price isn’t possible (usually due to a high demand market), the purchaser must take into account the budget necessary for any works required to ensure electrical safety 

of the property, home occupants and visitors. 

 


